TOWN OF HEMINGWAY

MINUTES OF MEETING ON FEBRUARY 11, 2016
HEMINGWAY TOWN HALL AT 6:00 P.M.

Present:  Mayor Grady Richardson, George Sutton-Mayor Pro-Tem, Katie Crosby, Bryan Miller, Charlie Carter, Joseph Lee-Town Administrator, Samantha Lewis –Town Clerk, Chief Bryan Todd, Dianne Owens-Weekly Observer  ABSENT: John Coker,
Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of Minutes:  Mayor Richardson made the motion to approve the minutes from the January 14, 2015 meeting with the correction of the date and was seconded by Mr. Sutton it carried unanimously.  
Old Business: 1) Mr. Baxley stated that the tag readers for the police department have been discussed some time back.  Mr. Baxley would like for council to consider purchasing one of these for the safety of our citizens.  This will help get the uninsured motorist off of our roads.  Every police department around is making money off of this except our town.  Each one costs around $14 to $15,000 and will get it back less than a year.  Chief Todd stated that it is a money making deal.  Mayor Richardson stated that it will make the roads safer.  Mayor asked if he would get prices from three companies on the cost and get it to them for the next meeting.  Chief Todd stated that Johnsonville had it paid for in three months.  Chief Todd also stated that if council gets complaints about tickets, he wrote 26 tickets in the since February 1st for speeding in the 25 speed limit.
Person Appearing Before Council: None
Fall Festival:  Mayor Richardson stated that he spoke with council, business leaders, etc. about having a festival held in September or October.  Mayor Richardson stated that he has spoken with T. J. Stalvey about playing bluegrass.  This would be held on a Saturday from 12:00-6:00 in the center of the town and blocking off a section of downtown.  This would get people into Town and it will generate business. Mr. Carter stated that he is one hundred percent for this.  Mr. Miller stated that this would help get people into Town.  Mayor Richardson asked if anyone would like to volunteer to help.  Mr. Miller stated that Lisa would help.  Mrs. Crosby and Mr. Sutton stated that they would volunteer.

1st Reading on Body Camera Policy:  Chief Todd stated that it is state law that by March 7th, a policy has to be in place.  This policy that council received has been sent to the state for approval and once approved by the state and council, it will be made policy.  Mr. Baxley stated that this policy is complicated and asked the Chief if he understood it.  The Chief stated that he did.  Mayor Richardson made the motion to accept the policy and it was seconded by Mr. Baxley and it carried unanimously.
Administrator’s Report: 1) The Boys and Girls club turned in a Hospitality Tax Grant Application for $1000 for the annual basketball tournament.  Tupperware has also asked for $1500 for their 5K Run.  Mr. Carter made the motion to donate the money from the Hospitality Fund to Tupperware and Boys and Girls Club and it was seconded by Mrs. Crosby and it carried unanimously.  2) Mr. Carter stated that he had three people this month have complimented him that the Town is doing a good job.  3) Mayor Richardson asked about the plans for the renovation.  Mr. Lee stated that the plans have been submitted to RDA and now they are at the state architect for approval.

There was no other business and meeting was adjourned at 6:20 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Samantha Lewis, Town Clerk
